Department Chairs Report
The Department Chairs Committee met on Friday, October 14, from 8:00 – 9:30 a.m.
Locations: Battle Mountain #1, Elko HSCI #107, Ely #114, Pahrump #122, Winnemucca #124
Voting Members Present: Rita Bagwe (Co) Science, Susanne Bentley, Committee Chair – Arts and Letters, Thomas Bruns – Career and Technical Education, Lisa Campbell – Winnemucca, Jill Chambliss – Battle Mountain, Wendy Charlebois – Social Science (BSW), Angie de Braga – Continuing Education/Community Outreach, Heidi Johnston – Health Science and Human Services, Karen Kimber – Physical Education and Exercise, Veronica Nelson – Ely, Lynne Owens – Math, Kathy Schwandt – Computer Technologies, Teresa Stauffer – Teacher Education, Glen Tenney – Business, Diane Wrightman – Pahrump
Members not present: Pete Bagley

Ex-Officio Members Present: Lisa Frazier – Online Education
Program Supervisors: Bret Murphy/Stephen Theriault – BAS
Guests: John Rice
Actions:

1. Approval of Meetings Notes (August 25, 2016)



            
2. Position Prioritization – Computer Technologies 

        
     
       Kathy Schwandt. Kathy presented a justification for refilling the Computer Technologies position, which will be vacated with Cindy Hyslop’s retirement. The committee unanimously approved to send this request to Faculty Senate.

Discussions:

1. Informational presentation on Ad Hoc Group on Online/Brick and Mortar Balance Update 
        
     
John Rice. See the attached additional handouts.
2. Math Department Long-term Schedule




        
                 Lynn Owens. Lynn asked for a sense of the committee regarding listing specific days and times for classes in the long-term schedule. Susanne Bentley said that the English courses also list specific dates and times, and this creates restrictions on finding qualified instructors at times. Other disciplines at GBC apparently do not list specific dates and times for classes in the long-term schedule. Brett Murphy would like for the Math and Arts and Letters Departments to continue to include specific dates and times for classes that are offered for CTE students. The committee agreed that removing specific dates and times for math and English classes that are not required for CTE students will not be a problem.


3. Informational Discussion of Hiring Priorities for GBC





        Teresa Stauffer presented a justification for hiring a new position in the Teacher Education Department. See the attached additional handouts.
4. Informational Discussion of Dual Enrollment Students







        


     Wendy Charlebois presented a list of concerns from the Social Sciences Department regarding dual enrollment students and courses. See the attached additional handouts.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 a.m.
Respectfully submitted by Susanne Bentley, committee chair, on October 18, 2016.
